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Mr. CHUA Domingo

I am pleased to present my report to the shareholders.

The year under review has been a challenging one. In Hong Kong, the economic
downturn has brought about reduced demand for warehousing spaces, thus
adversely affecting rental income. In Beijing, although units of Phase II of
Chaoyang Gardens (also known as the Sun Crest) are being taken up at a brisk
pace, both turnover and profit of Phase II will not be reflected in the Group’s
accounts until the scheduled completion date at around the second half of year
2002. All in all, Group’s turnover for the year has dropped by about 26% and the
net profit by about 39%.

The year ahead will not be by any means easy in the light of current global
economic conditions. It is however gratifying to note that the Group’s cargo
centre in Hong Kong is now fully leased at market rental providing a steady
source of income. In Beijing, the Chaoyang Garden project has been well
received and is perceived as a benchmark of quality both in terms of living

environment and estate management.

So far, Phase II of the project is selling well with about 40% of the first two
towers already taken up. With the start of infrastructural works for the 2008
Olympic and China’s confirmed entry to WTO, Beijing is now a hive of
construction activities. Already we have started to activate Phase III of the
project in anticipation of increasing demand downstream.
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With more and more people from Hong Kong taking up residence across the
border, the Shenzhen property market is becoming increasingly exciting. Our
team is working hard in trying to bring the current rounds of negotiation on the
Tung Kok Tau project to a satisfactory conclusion. We are confident that this
project will become a major profit contributor of the Group in the years ahead.

In conclusion, I would like to thank my fellow Directors and staff for their
hardwork and commitment, and our bankers and shareholders for their continued
support.

CHUA Domingo

Chairman

Hong Kong, 18th October, 2001



